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Sent by email: developmentplans@southlakeland.gov.uk
Development Plans Manager

South Lakeland House

Lowther Street

Kendal

LA9 4DL









29 May 2008

Dear Sir or Madam
Re: South Lakeland Local Development Framework: Core Strategy Preferred Options
Thank you for consulting the HBF on the above document. Please find our comments below in relation to the affordable housing elements of Preferred Option 4 – Balanced Housing Markets. 
The HBF recognises the affordable housing problems in South Lakeland, particularly given the house prices in the area. However the HBF is concerned that the affordable housing elements of PO4, and in particular the high percentage requirements of this option, are not founded on a robust and credible evidence base. PPS12 and PPS3 support the importance of an evidence based policy approach, paragraph 11 states ‘Local Development Document policies should be informed by a robust, shared evidence base, in particular, of housing need and demand, through a Strategic Housing Market Assessment and land availability, through a Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA).  It is noted that the Preferred Options document references a 2006 Housing Market Needs Assessment as it’s evidence for the affordable housing requirements.
In addition, the issue of affordable housing cannot be divorced from consideration of the issue of overall supply. If housing requirements are set at rates lower than the need and demand for new housing then it should not be a surprise to anyone that the affordability of housing in relation to local incomes is worsening. 

In seeking to determine what is an appropriate policy approach to securing affordable housing provision, consideration has to be given to the effects on overall housing supply. Particularly the viability of development sites which is a key theme of PPS3. Setting a higher percentage target or lower site size threshold is wholly counter productive if that target / threshold impacts on development viability and so prevents sites coming forward. Or, if achieving that target means compromising so heavily on other policy objectives and planning obligation requirements that the overall quality of development is adversely affected. 
Thank you again for giving the HBF the opportunity to comment. We trust you will take our comments on board and look forward to receiving further information regarding the progress of the document.

Yours sincerely

Gina Bourne

Gina Bourne

Regional Planner – Northern Region

Home Builders Federation
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